
   
        

 Page  1 of  2    BOH  10/25/2022            
           
 

                                
 

          BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING MINUTES     
                                Tuesday, October 25, 2022      3:00 PM  
          

ZOOM  MEETING     821 5438 2370  
 

A regularly scheduled and duly posted meeting of the Barnstable Board of Health was held on Tuesday, October 25, 2022. 
The meeting was called to order at 3:00 pm by, John Norman, Chair.    Also in attendance were Board Members Donald 
Guadagnoli, M.D. and Stephen Waller, M.D.   Board members Thomas Lee, Daniel Luczkow, M.D., and Paul Canniff, 
D.M.D., were not able to attend.  Thomas McKean, Director of Public Health, and Sharon Crocker, Administrative Assistant, 
were also present.    

 
I. SEWER CONNECTION - EXTENSION. 

Louise DiCecca, owner – 39 Greenwood Avenue, Hyannis, Map/Parcel 289-092. 
Initial due date approaching, 10/30/22 for sewer connection.  Requesting an extension for 
three months as contractor’s schedule is not available for 2-3 months. 
 

Louise DiCecca was present and stated she is ready to put a deposit down on the job as soon as 
she knows a three month extension is possible. 
 
Mr. McKean stated the staff has no issues with this and is aware of contractors backed up all 
over the Cape. 
 
Upon a motion duly made by Dr. Guadagnoli, seconded by Dr. Waller, the Board voted to grant a 
three month extension on the deadline to connect to sewer.  The deadline will now be January 
30, 2023.  Roll Call:  Dr. Guadagnoli-Yes, Dr. Waller-Yes, John Norman-Yes.  (Unanimously, 
voted in favor.) 

 
II. Body Artist – Body Establishment: 

Kenneth Stande is applying for a body artist permit- tattoo only.   He Is interested in 
opening his own shop, address undetermined at this time - awaiting body artist permit 
before signing a lease.  He has attended the “Save Each Life” Anatomy, Physiology and 
Skin Course for Body Art Practitioners. 

 
Kenneth Stande was present and stated he has been working in Warwick, RI for the past five 
years and has now moved back here.  He has met all the requirements. 
 
Mr. McKean stated the staff has no objections. 
 
Upon a motion duly made by Dr. Guadagnoli, seconded by Dr. Waller, the Board voted to grant a 
body artist permit to Kenneth Stande.  Roll Call:  Dr. Guadagnoli-Yes, Dr. Waller-Yes, John 
Norman-Yes.  (Unanimously, voted in favor.) 
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III. Minutes: 

September 27, 2022 
 
 
Upon a motion duly made by Dr. Guadagnoli, seconded by Dr. Waller, the Board voted to adopt 
the minutes for the September 27, 2022 meeting.  Roll Call:  Dr. Guadagnoli-Yes, Dr. Waller-Yes, 
John Norman-Yes.  (Unanimously, voted in favor.) 
 
  
 Adjourn – 3:10 pm 
 
Upon a motion duly made by Dr. Waller, seconded by Dr. Guadagnoli, the Board voted to 
adjourn.  Roll Call:  Dr. Guadagnoli-Yes, Dr. Waller-Yes, John Norman-Yes.  (Unanimously, 
voted in favor.) 
 

 
 
 


